IN THE RED CROSS WORLD

INSTITUT HENRY-DUNANT

The General Assembly of the Henry-Dunant Institute held its
annual meeting on 16th May 1974.1

The General Assembly, which is the governing body of the
Institute, comprises the three member institutions, namely the
International Committee of the Red Cross, the League of Red
Cross Societies and the Swiss Red Cross.

The General Assembly paid tribute to the memory of the first
Director of the Henry-Dunant Institute, M. Pierre Boissier, whose
death following an accident occurred on 26th April 1974,

After reviewing the work accomplished by the Institute during
the past year, the General Assembly approved the different research,
training and publishing projects which are in progress.

The General Assembly decided that the Institute will pursue
and develop its activities in accordance with the aims of its founders.
Consequently, all projects previously announced will be carried out.

The General Assembly expressed its gratitude to Maitre Pierre
Audéoud for the manner in which he had discharged his duties as
chairman throughout his term of office which has now expired.

The Assembly elected M. Jean Pictet, Vice President of the
International Committee of the Red Cross, as Chairman, for a
period of two years.

! Please note the new address of the Henry-Dunant Institute: 114, rue
de Lausanne, 1202 Geneva.
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